St Maddern’s Church of England School
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 Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 26th September 2014

Dear Parents                                                                                            
Thank you to all those parents who came to our Harvest celebration.  The children did well and it was so good to celebrate in Church together, it is always so well decorated.  Thank you to Tim for leading our service.
It has been another good week here at St Maddern’s with an interesting trip to Chysauster on Monday, linked to our history learning and the distribution of Harvest baskets around the village on Wednesday.  It is so important to be a school that can go out into the local community as well as being so well supported by it. Thank you to Mrs Dunstan, who helped us with this, she is such a great support to this school and village.

Our school clubs have just begun and it is great to see such a huge uptake.  Most children have earned points for their Children’s University passport already, which is fantastic.  Apologies go to those children whose clubs did not start last week.  Sometimes there are meetings etc that are unavoidable to miss.   Also ICT club will be held on a Thursday lunch time with Mr Turner starting next week on 2nd October. 
At our Governor’s meeting on Wednesday, I was able to share with the Governors the results of our parent’s questionnaire which was conducted at the end of last term.  There was a 67% response to the questionnaire which is very high so thank you for returning the forms.  I am pleased to report that feedback from parents was very positive.  92% of parents strongly agreed with 6 categories which is fantastic.  Thank you so much.  The Governors and I take your views very seriously so this is a really positive indicator of feeling towards the school.  Although there were no negative responses, the area where the percentages were not so high will form part of our action plan for the coming year.
On Monday we have planned a really exciting day of writing for all the children, working alongside Charlie  - a teacher who is great at teaching literacy.  I would like to invite you to an interesting assembly in the afternoon at 2.15 -2.45 where the school will launch its new resource called “Lend me your Literacy”.  It is a website which enables children to publish great examples of their literacy work and look at other work from around the world.  Fern and Isabella already have been published and have received great reviews.   It is a wonderful way for the children to use technology in a really interesting and fun way.   Please come along to find out more.   
As you know our preschool is really going from strength to strength and now has 8 children attending daily under the careful supervision of Fay our nursery teacher and Craig our apprentice nursery leader.  I am hoping to soon begin a provision for 2 year olds, as we have the capacity to do this now.  We are providing a quality pre-school, with an exceptionally good ratio of adults to children.  This means that individual children are very much nurtured by a very supportive team of professionals.  As you know we are also able to provide fantastic facilities here with our classroom area and wonderful outdoor area, garden and field.  We hope that by extending our provision, we will be able to support families and children from our local area and further afield even more.  If you are interested in this, for your child, now or in the near future, please contact me or see Fay in the pre-school.
The Penwith Pound Charity Fair was cancelled this week, but will be going ahead later in November instead.  I will let you know the date later in the term.

Please note the attached information regarding the new guidelines for Key Stage 1 children and pupil premium funding. 
Don’t forget Stay and Play has now begun for the new term.  Parents and children who are under 4 are welcome to come from 2pm-3pm on Monday and Friday afternoons.  There is a voluntary contribution of £1 per session.  No need to book, just come along.
Year 6 and reception children have received health forms which need to be completed and filled in.  If you have not yet sent them in, can you please return them to the school office as soon as possible.  Please would you also return any data sheets and medical forms to Mrs Prichard.
On Tuesday and Thursday our year 6 children will be out of school for taster days at our local secondary schools.  Year 5 children will be attending a theatre skills workshop at the Minack Theatre on Tuesday.  
We intend holding an Autumn Fayre here on Friday 10th October from 2.30-4.30 pm.   We would kindly ask for some help with this from parents.  Please see me if you are willing to help in the organisation of this.  Our last Summer Fayre was a huge success, and I am hoping that this is going to be even better.

Headteacher’s Award
Roxanne Wills for fantastic phonics learning this week
Star readers
Malakai Salmon-Curtin

Isabella Garcia-Townsend

Harry Figg

Aiden Arnold

Maisie Fox

Jowan Garcia

Shannon Salmon

Kayden Salmon-Curtin

Pre School
Kensa Tonkin for showing such lovely manners and kindness to the other children
Best wishes 

H. Pearce
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